GENERAL MEETING TRAILS END CLUB on February 26, 2018
Meeting called to order by Kathy Fraser at 8:30 am.

Board members present: Kathy Fraser, Maureen Colburn, Judy Williams, Ray Martin, Jim Frost,
Chris Atlakson and Geoff Walker

Board members absent: Muriel McCallum and Bill Wright
Attendance: 197

Opening Prayer: Clayton Zimmerman

Pledge of Allegiance: Forest Zemlicka

Introduction of Newcomers to the Park:

Judy read the minutes of the last meeting. A motion was made to approve the minutes by Ellie
Scott and seconded by Clayton Zimmerman. Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report:

Maureen read the Treasurer’s report. A motion was made by Clayton Zimmerman to approve the
Treasurer’s report and seconded by Rosa Collier. Motion carried. A copy of the Treasurer’s
report is posted on the Board’s bulletin board in the card hall.

President’s Report:
If you have a nomination for the volunteer of the year, please turn them in to a board member by
the end of February.

Manager’s Report:

Bonnie reminded all Rv’ers that the deadline to reserve the same site for next year is March 1*.
They are only taking reservations for the Rentals for 3 months or more at this time. If you wish
to rent for a shorter term, they are compiling a list and will be contacting you in September or
October.

Bonnie discussed the rules regarding Service Dogs. Basically, the dog can go anywhere she goes.
She handed out a card that outlined the rules around Service Dogs.

Dan asked that if any of the Residents borrowed the green 8-foot stepladder to please return it.

A question was raised to Dan asking if he had any estimates on the cost of the new building? He
replied that if he got a contractor in to frame it up, the cost for just the shell would be $48,000.

There was another question regarding the spraying of the citrus trees, would that harm the trees
that are blooming? Dan replied that the trees would not be hurt.

A discussion was held regarding the Garbage and Recycling and why can’t we have more
recycling containers like Leisure World. Leisure World has 5 containers 4 are for garbage and
only 1 is for recycling. Leisure World pays $10/month for their garbage; Trails End only pays
$5/month, because we recycle. He again reminded the residents that cardboard must be broken



down before placing in the recycling. By breaking down the cardboard, there is more room for
other recyclables.

Old Business:

New Business:
Dave Colburn made a motion that any expenditures $500 or more be voted on by a secret ballot.
Seconded by Dan Merryfield. By a vote of showing of hands, this motion was carried.

Announcements from the floor:

Sunshine Lady: There is a card for Don Hostrup who passed way.

Kitchen: Sunday is the last Brunch.

Health: In March, there will be another Blood Drive.

Tuesday Entertainment: Marilyn Monaghan reported on this week’s entertainment.

Sandy Robinson reported on many events that are happening in the area. Please see her board
in the card hall for more details.

Activity Chairs:
The activity chairs reported on the many activities that are happening this week.

Half a chance draw took in $85 and $43 was awarded to lucky ticket holders
Adjournment: Sue St. Sauver made a motion to adjourn the meeting.
Meeting was adjourned at 9:05 am.

Peggy Hulteen led in singing God Bless America and was accompanied by Peggy Anderson on the
keyboard.

Recorded by Judy Williams



